Corrected Minutes of the April 6, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Jill Gruben, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Madeline Kowalik-Bova, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider.  Also present: Adam Rubinstein.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.
The minutes of the March 2, 2011 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Jonathan Lane, with Tricia Lockwood’s name being corrected in the entry on the chapter basket on page 2. 

Mo reported that she got a copy of the Club’s letter to Alan Clark’s widow thanking her for the memorial gifts for the Fire Tower Challenge.  The Club will hold the money for the Chapter, to be used for the Fire Tower Challenge.
Treasurer John Schneider presented the January to March Treasurer’s Reports. The bank balance is down by about $3,000 over that period.  The Club is getting behind on dues payments again. The reports were approved unanimously on a motion by Heidi Karkoski, seconded by Jacki Bave. 

Jill Gruben, Newsletter Committee Chair, reported that she met with Mo and George Sammons to discuss doing more of the work in-house and that she will continue to look into this.  She is also looking into ways to get more people to get their newsletter online, but we have less than half of the members’ e-mail addresses.  Jean Holcomb will be resigning from doing the labeling, so a replacement is needed.  There was further discussion of other ways to cut costs.
Mo reported that Rebecca Smith has resigned as Publicity Committee Chair.  Bill Bechtel will handle the job until a replacement is found.  Marisa Christiano has resigned as Programs Committee Chair.  Mo may have a replacement already.

Mo reported for the Programs Committee that the April program will be a Q&A program on paddling to be held at EMS in Wilton. The May program will be John Schneider on his trip to the Southwest.  On June 21st, four longest-day-of-the-year hikes will be held, and the participants will all meet afterwards for a social event. In December Steve Mackey will coordinate a slide show social event.  Mo discussed the honorariums given to speakers, which are usually cash, and are often turned down. She would like to give a small gift instead.
George Sammons, Website Committee Chair, said that he wants to get another, simpler, website address; both addresses would go to the current website.  The cost is $10 per year.  On a motion by John Schneider, seconded by Jacki Bave, the action was unanimously approved.  
There was a discussion of the new Club outings guidelines.  They have gotten stricter and paddlers should wear PFDs, although they are still not mandated.  The Chapter’s Outings Committee co-chairs will compare our procedures to the new Club procedures and report back.  All outings must be approved in advance by the Chapter, such as by the Outings chairs. Once they are approved, then they can be publicized by any means.  
Heidi Karkoski reported that the 2012 Annual Dinner will be held on October 14th, location TBD.
Linda Ranado, Education Committee Chair, reported that all Teen Trails campership positions are now filled.  In June she will be doing a program at a Girl Scout Camp-o-ree, and maybe also at St. Mary’s school.

Vice-Chair Tricia Lockwood reported that she and Jonathan Lane are working on the Black Fly Affair chapter basket.
John Schneider reported on miscellaneous items of interest.
Trails Committee Chair Tom Ellis reported that Neal Andrews will lead the Tongue Mountain work trip this year; the Long Lake trip will not be done this year.

Outings Committee Co-Chair Alison Darbee reported that an outings leaders meeting was held. The Committee will continue to work on a leaders’ handbook, which will eventually be posted online.
Conservation Committee Chair Jacki Bave reported that the Club Board of Directors voted to support state-wide hydrofracking regulations.  The Saratoga County Trails Committee is now supporting a transfer of Spruce Mountain from the County to the State or a land trust; she wrote a letter to the County in support.   Mo said that the Champlain Canalway will be expanding in Washington County.

Mo discussed the recent death of Chapter member Al Laubinger at the age of 89.  He became a 46-R at age 82.  She recounted hiking with him when he was in his70s and said that most of his 46 High Peaks were done on Chapter outings.
Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, reported that membership was down a net 88 members for January and February.  She needs volunteers to help her cover the EMS club days.  She and George Sammons are helping the new NPT Chapter, which wants to also send members to our chapter.
Jonathan Lane reported on the Club BoD meeting.  Club membership is flat, which is actually pretty good.  The new Northville-Lake Placid Trail Chapter was approved.  100% of the trail now has trail stewards.  
Jonathan also reported that the Winter Fire Tower Challenge rocker patches have arrived.  The Chapter and YMG Facebook pages each have about 50 members.

Mo discussed dates for Programs.  Due to the rules for booking the rooms, we need to be flexible about the dates, rather than having them on the same day each month.  There was no objection to this.  There was also discussion of future program ideas.
Jonathan discussed using the Club’s awards program for the Chapter’s volunteers.  Maddy said that she is looking into this for outings leaders.  

Mo reported on the Nominating Committee for Laura Fiske.  All current office-holders are eligible for re-election and have agreed to run again.  To save space in the newsletter, the bios won’t be printed; they will be posted on the website instead.

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Jonathan Lane, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary
